
                                                                     

For the attention of the occupier 

 

Works on the Rugby Road/Brookside Junction have commenced and are progressing well. We have now reached the 

phase where machinery is being used to excavate trial holes to investigate the area to ensure that we are able to carry 

out the next phase of road widening on Rugby Road, in the shortest time possible.  

The machinery used during next week will move along the service road, off Brookside, adjacent to Rugby Road 

therefore may we request that you park all vehicles on your driveway or in another location during the daytime. This 

will eliminate any vehicles prohibiting access to any area.  

Road widening works are scheduled to be carried out during a two-week period and are scheduled to be carried out 

as follows:  

 3rd October 2022 Installation of temporary 4-way traffic light signals  

 Lane closure implemented from the Hillside junction to Brookside 

 Dudley Rise outbound lane closure 

 Realignment of splitter islands in Dudley Rise and Rugby Road 

 Excavation of the kerb line on Rugby Road in preparation for new kerb line and surfacing works 

 Carriageway widening and realignment works along Rugby Road 

 Footway improvement works at the junctions of Hillside, Dudley Rise, Brookside, and Rugby Road 

 Replacement of tactile paving to pedestrian crossings and kerb realignment works 

 Night time surfacing works programmed for two weeks commencing on 17th October 2022 
(conditions permitting) 
 

To enable us to carry out work safely, minimal traffic management (lane closures, barriers etc) will be used throughout 

the duration of the works and will remain in place throughout the works for the safety of our workforce and all road 

users. See attached plan.  

During these necessary works, it is inevitable that there will be an element of noise and disruption to surrounding 

properties due to the type of work being carried out.  

Our experienced onsite teams are aware of the impact that road improvement schemes have on road users, residents, 

businesses, emergency services and members of the public and will try to keep disruption to a minimum.  

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and ask that you please bear with us during this busy period. Your help 

and understanding during these night time works, is really appreciated by our onsite team.  

Should you have any queries regarding the works please feel free to contact me. My email address is 

joanne.plews@eurovia.co.uk or via telephone, my number is 07768 940 187.  

We thank you in advance for your patience and cooperation. 

Joanne Plews 

Customer Relationship Coordinator 

Tel: 07768 940 187 
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